
  

The minutes of the regular meeting of Dawson Township Council, held on 

Wednesday July 7th 2021 at 7 pm in the Municipal Office. A public meeting was held 

to consider an amendment to the Comprehensive Zoning By-Law Waterfront Zone. 

PRESENT  Mayor B Langner. Councillors:  B Jodoin, D Hartnell, & B Sands. Clerk-Treasurer: 

P W Giles. Road Supt/Fire Chief Randy Asselin. Visitor: Alison Cox & Linda 

Hamilton from Riverside Health Care Foundation attended to provide information to 

Council on the Picture This capital campaign and to answer questions of Council.  

Corrie Govier attended to express his concerns about the Township brushing of 

railway crossing now but in the past, he had to pay for that work, Council has 

recently purchased a brushing backhoe that facilitates the brushing now. Philip 

Krahn attended to seek authorization to plow his tile outlet below the road ditch 

bottom on the south side of Byrnes Rd in order to drain his land on the north side of 

the road. 

 

MINUTES  #21-46 HARTNELL & JODOIN & CARRIED that the minutes of the regular 

meeting of Council held June 2nd 2021, be approved as printed.  

ACCOUNTS #21-47 SANDS & HARTNELL & CARRIED that the accounts in the amount of 

$176,254.51 representing disbursements for the month June 2021 be approved for 

payment.   

CRUSHED #21-48 HARTNELL & JODOIN & CARRIED that Council accepts the proposal 

from Dennis Robinson Ltd for Proposal 21-03 Gravel Supply, Haul & Spread and 

this being the lowest of 3 proposals received. 

 

GARAGE #21-49 HARTNELL & JODOIN & CARRIED that Council rejects all proposals 

form Proposal 21-04 Blue Public Works Garage Addition as there was only one 

proposal received.  

 

BY-LAW443 #21-50 HARTNELL & JODOIN & CARRIED that By-law No 443, being the By-

law 69 Section 7 Waterfront Residential Zone amending By-law, be enacted.  

 

RIVERSIDE #21-51 SANDS & JODOIN & CARRIED that the Riverside Foundation for Health 

Care be advised that the Township will provide a financial contribution of 

$15,000.00 for the “Picture This” capital campaign. 

 

INSURANCE #21-52 HARTNELL & SANDS & CARRIED that Council authorizes the renewal 

of our insurance coverage through Gillons’ Insurance Broker at a premium of 

$26,300.64.  

 

OTHER The Rd Supt reported on road work, grading, brushing roadsides, dump being 

pushed, W Desserre from Nelles had requested consideration of a change to the 

snowplowing however that would decrease efficiency, no recent fires. The Clerk-

Treasurer updated Council on various items including the recent fire committee 

meeting, a couple tax sale files have been paid, a quote on website update, property 



tax collections to day. NOHFC application for the salt shed was denied. RRDSSAB 

provided an update on the development of a Community Safety and Well-Being 

Plan. Council considered various resolutions on a variety of topics however to no 

action on any. The Drainage Superintendent provided a list of drainage projects to 

be undertaken. 

 

 

ADJOURN #21-53 HARTNELL & JODOIN & CARRIED that the meeting be adjourned at 

9:30 p.m. And the next meeting is to be held on September 8th 2021.   

  

_____________________________ Mayor ________________________Clerk   


